



Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

British Hip Society - NAHR

User Group Meeting

**Monday, 3rd September 2018
from 2100-2230 hours**

Minutes

Present: Vikas Khanduja, Tim Board, Matt Wilson, Marcus Bankes, Tony Andrade, Ajay Malviya, Callum McBride, Jon Conroy

1 Apologies for absence - nil

2 Minutes of the previous meeting – Action points

- a. VK will try to request list of patients by surgeons so surgeons have option to check their own record of consent for these patients
 - i. 1371 patients consent not recorded – can send email to consultant with new consent form and give 90 days to obtain consent or anonymise. **CM happy to take on and VK will put in touch with Corri Conrad**
 - ii. 19 patients refused consent – will need to be anonymised
- b. VK will circulate post GDPR consent form to TORUS and legal team
 - i. Done.
 - ii. NJR may seek funding from DOH to look at a pilot to move forward.
 - iii. Moving to NHS Digital would provide support but this would mean data ownership moved to DoH rather than BHS
 - iv. **VK will circulate document updating legal aspect**
- c. AM has circulated a research form completed with data request. Will resend blank form for review
 - i. This has been done and is on website for review.
- d. AM to request data from Amplitude
 - i. Data requested and has been analysed by Richard Holleyman Agreement that data should be independently analysed to confirm agreement
- e. MB will chase up and make contact again re app and TB has discussed with My Recovery app and will reengage with them
 - i. TB say MyRecovery app team seem keen to engage but have not worked with amplitude and no idea of costs involved.
 - ii. **Agreement not to proceed at this stage but TB will get costs and AM will explore other options**
- f. All members of WG to email MW with protocols and physio details. MW

- to present collated version at next meeting
 - i. Warwick group are working on consensus and group will wait to review before proceeding with an NHAR version. MW has all protocols for future reference.
- g. Objectives for 2018-2019 – reviewed and all agreed
 - i. MB will circulate new MDS v2.0 and consent form for final review. Will be ready for BOA
 - ii.
- h. VK to identify dates and circulate dates for visit to Amplitude
- i. VK to write to Nick Wardle re website – Link is complete
 - i. Newsletter will restart in new year.
- j. VK to discuss process options with Amplitude about a separate pathway re hip arthroscopy after THR
 - i. Cost for new pathway 5k – agreement that NAHR would not pursue at this stage

3 **Amplitude Update**

- a. See point 2a, 2b
- b. VK circulated letter from Amplitude with two questions:
 - i. Makes point that audit trail takes up large part of database
 - 1. Suggested an archiving policy for audit trail needed – all agreed
 - ii. Increasing numbers of patient requests to pathway owners (surgeons) to review data held against them.
 - 1. They have recommended (for cost and security reasons) to bring patient back to clinic
 - 2. Group recommended another option of having a 24-hour link provided to allow access via patient portal. **VK will feed back to Amplitude**
- c. Video outlining what to do in GDPR viewed and all agreed good to circulate

4 **TORUS Update**

- a. See point 2b
- b. If TORUS fails then we would need to consider going to NHS digital which would be a major change for NAHR and would need BHS discussion
- c. If finances allow then NAHR could consider working through governance independently

5 **Finances**

- a. TA suggested ISHA ideal venue and as ISHA industry liaison, he would be happy to approach companies. **TA will circulate list of companies to approach - done**
- b. MB suggested Clinical Graphics
- c. VK said NAHR had 28K balance

6 **Website**

- a. Website is not search engine optimised
 - i. VK said cost to do this would be 250GBP per month
 - 1. All agreed not worth this and not useful at this point

7 **Annual Report**

- a. Work underway on report
- b. No session at BOA this year for registries
 - i. BOA will give a room for NAHR to present report to interested parties
 - ii. Agreement that we would just present at stand
- c. TA again requested industry report
 - i. VK happy to prepare an edited version of the annual report for SN and SYK

8 AOB

- a. AM mentioned two NAHR presentations at ISHA – one poster one podium. AM will send PDFs of presentation for appraisal folders.
 - i. All congratulated AM
- b. TA discussed Proximie – A company offering AR for remote training of surgeons. All keen to hear more
- c. TA mentioned mi-eye 2. TA will circulate details and some images. - done

9 Date of next meeting

- a. 9th December 2018 2100-2230